

## St Robert of Newminster Catholic School and Sixth Form College



**Head Teacher:** Mr. D. Juric **Chair of Governors:** Mr. G. Moorhouse

11th May 2021

Dear Parents, Carers and Students

I hope you are all well and finding that things are slowly moving back towards some level of normality. I will be writing to you next week to update you on the Year 13 grading and results process. However, I am writing to you today to clarify arrangements for Year 13 after half term and details of leaving dates. Before I do so, I underline the fact that **Year 13 students continue to be in St Robert's every day as normal up until half term**. The half term holiday begins Monday 31st May.

During the two weeks immediately after half term (i.e. w/c 7<sup>th</sup> June and w/c 14<sup>th</sup> June) students will not be in the Sixth Form on a daily basis, but must be available to come in at same day or at the most next day notice, if they are needed in any way for matters relating to their grading or assessments, or indeed anything else. Therefore, students must not leave the area during this period and must be contactable.

**Monday 14**th **June** (start of the second week after half term) all Year 13 students are invited into school for a Leavers' Day to celebrate their time at St Robert's. **Tuesday 15**th and **Wednesday 16**th **June** are designated drop-in days for any students who require any assistance around plans for next year, careers, university, etc. The Sixth Form Team will provide further details of this nearer the time. However, we remind all students again that they must still be available to come into Sixth Form to attend to any grading or assessment matters throughout the whole of this second week. Students' final day will be **Friday 18**th **June**.

Obviously, should students need assistance from the Sixth Form after the 18<sup>th</sup> June, we will be more than happy to provide them with any help we can. Students should contact the Sixth Form Team, if necessary.

I wish all members of Year 13 the very best for the remainder of their time with us, and congratulate them on their continued hard work and application to study. As stated above, I shall be in contact soon with further information regarding the grading and results process.

Yours faithfully

Mr D Juric Head Teacher

















